
 

 

 

 

April 2010                                 Long Beach Branch, Vol. 39 Issue 8 

By Carol Smith, VP Programs   
Thursday, April 1, 2010     

International Dinner with Speaker Ms. Elahe Amani                                                       

  We are very privileged to have Ms. Elahe Amani as speaker for our 2010 International Dinner.    In her 

presentation to us, Ms. Amani will speak to us about two pressing issues for women:   

 The Role of Women in the Struggle for Democracy in Iran--Middle Eastern women have long played active roles in the 

struggle for democracy and human rights.  In recent months, women have won small, yet unprecedented victories, but 

few events in recent memory have drawn as much attention as the sight of thousands of Iranian women taking to the 

streets, and defiantly challenging their leaders.  Ms. Amani will help us personally experience that struggle and the 

role of Iranian women as leaders in that process. 

 The Beijing Platform for Action charges the UN Commission on the Status of Women to monitor progress towards 

attainment of these objectives --The Beijing Platform identifies twelve critical areas of concern for the improvement of 

life for women and girls and specifies objectives and actions that are to be taken by nations to achieve these objectives.  

These critical areas of concern for women and girls include the following:  The impact of poverty on women and girls, 

access to education and health care, violence against women in society and as a part of warfare, women's roles in 

power, decision making and the economies of nations, human rights of women, women and the environment, women 

in media, the special problems of the girl-child in developing nations, and the process of developing institutional 

mechanisms for the advancement of women 

 

Ms. Amani's involvement in the struggle for women's rights and equality throughout the world is broad and deep.  

In 2007, she presented on two panels at the 51st session of the U.N. Commission on the Status of Women and in 

1995, she presented a paper on "Women's Human Rights and Islam" at the U. N. 4th World Conference on Women 

held in Beijing, China.  Ms. Amani is the Chairperson of the Women's Intercultural Network, Chairperson of the 

Coalition of Women from Asia and the Middle East and the Orange County representative of the California 

Women's Agenda.  She is one of the founders of the Independent Iranian Women's Organization.  Ms. Amani came 

to the United States in 1974 from Iran after her graduation from Tehran University.  She is currently the Director of 

Technology Services for the Division of Student Affairs at CSU Fullerton. 
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  ************************************************************************************************************ 

AAUW's Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research. 

AAUW's Value Promise:  By joining AAUW, we belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic 

barriers so that all women have a fair chance. 

B r a n c h   N e w s 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AAUW CALIFORNIA’S 2010 LEGISLATIVE AGENDA 

You won’t want to miss the opportunity of hearing firsthand 

from AAUW CA’s Legislative Advocate, Charlotte Newhart, as 

she briefs us on our legislative agenda for 2010. Hosted by San 

Fernando Valley AAUW & Los Angeles County Interbranch 

Council; Sunday, March 28th, 2010, from 2PM to 4PM, at The 

Regency Room, Pickwick Gardens, 1001 Riverside Drive, 

Burbank, CA 91506; ginfinlit@yahoo.com. A buffet luncheon 

will be served. All-inclusive cost is $25.00 per person and 

reservations are needed by Wednesday, March 24th. Late 

reservations may be accepted if space is available. Cancellations 

will be honored prior to the reservation deadline. Checks should 

be made payable to AAUW SFV; if paying by cash, it is 

appreciated if exact change is 7 should be sent to: Ginny Hatfield, 

11579 Hesby St. Valley Village, CA 91601. Confirmation will be 

acknowledged if an e-mail address is provided. Contact Betty 

Ann Rauch, if you are interested in carpooling. 

 

Black/Holmes/Blust Fund 
In 1998, the Ethel Black Fund was established with a bequest of $25,000, in 2000, a $3,000 bequest by Irene Holmes was added and 

this year a $5,000 bequest by Neva Blust was added to the fund. Interest from this fund is used to fund projects that support the 

AAUW Mission Statement. This year the interest will be about $650. The Budget Committee wants your input on how this money 

should be spent. You may recommend more than one project. The Budget Committee will take the suggestions to the May Board 

meeting for its recommendation to the branch. At the June branch meeting, we will vote on the recommendations. Please send your 

recommendations to Deloris Mayuga, (562)596-8902, dmayuga@verizon.net  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

Planned Monthly Branch Meetings 

 

 
5/15/10       AAUW Long Beach Garden Party 

1pm-3pm 

Home of Kay Hudnall 
 

Prospective New Members 

Welcome at Every Meeting 
 

 

AAUW-LONG BEACH WEBSITE:  http://www.aauw-longbeach.org  

AAWU email Address:  AAUWLongBeach@gmail.com 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE & BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS 

 
Executive Committee meetings (elected officers) are held at the home of Judith Kaho.  Please be at Judith’s by 6:30 PM.  Elected 

board members are expected to attend each board meeting— Please contact Pat Ferrer, 562 -597-4781, panderoh@aol.com or 

Frances Rozner, 562 -438-0202, frozner3@verizon.net or frozner@scco.edu , if you are unable to attend. 

Dates:  4/19    *Second Monday 

 

The Full Board meetings are held at the Iacoboni Library on Clark Ave, Lakewood, across the street from the Home Depot.  The 

meeting will begin promptly at 6:00 PM.  Meet and greet and refreshments will start at 5:30 PM.  All elected board members and 

appointed officers are expected to attend; appointed Chairs are invited.  Please notify one of the co-Presidents (see above) if you 

cannot attend a meeting.  

Dates:  5/17 (Joint meeting with outgoing and incoming boards) 

 

Any Branch member is welcome to attend any Board meeting.  Please let one of the co-Presidents know if you plan to attend 

and are not a member of the Board. 

 

  

mailto:nlit@yahoo.com
mailto:dmayuga@verizon.net
http://www.aauw-longbeach.org/
mailto:AAUWLongBeach@gmail.com
mailto:panderoh@aol.com
mailto:frozner3@verizon.net
mailto:frozner@scco.edu
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CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE   

Patricia Ferrer & Frances Rozner 

April is Volunteer Recognition Month and our Branch is a volunteer organization through and through.  It relies on your 

time, talent and treasure.  It is therefore our privilege, as co-Presidents, to recognize the volunteerism of our entire 

membership. 

 

With the greatest gratitude, we’d like to acknowledge you all – those members who month after month put on a program 

to educate us and keep us connected; the members who keep us and our community informed through minutes, 

newsletters, website, yearbooks, press releases and historical photographs; the members who keep us focused on our 

mission through fundraising activities, public policy, and community and international involvement, Tech Trek and the 

STEM Conference; and the members who keep the Branch on its toes with financial, legal, and policy oversight, 

membership growth, strategic planning and linkage to our regional and national AAUW partners.  You know who you 

are - thank you! 

 

And to those of you, unable at this time to give us your time and talent, we gratefully acknowledge your membership – 

because that, too, supports the mission, when AAUW advocates at the national level for political change; and the treasure 

you share in the support of programs such Tech Trek and AAUW Funds is so very important to the women whose lives it 

changes.  You know who you are - thank you! 

 

We have other volunteers supporting AAUW programs, who we would like to acknowledge.  The 2010 STEM Conference 

had ten professional women share time, talent, and treasure to speak with 150 young women about their futures, and 

eight individuals from other organizations who gave a great deal of time and energy to enroll, transport and supervise 

these young women for the conference.  Each of our monthly speakers shares their expertise and time to inform us, most 

often without any honorarium.  We are fortunate to have such volunteers and are grateful for each and every one of them.  

And to all of you, our members, we thank you again – without you there would be no AAUW Long Beach Branch.  May 

you have many more years of fulfilling AAUW volunteerism!   
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2010 Tech Trek Update  
Linda Patten & Anne Supple, Co-Chairs 

In the span of two afternoons, the Tech Trek committee interviewed eighteen girls from three schools.  They were 

wonderful choices: bright, articulate and delightful.  Four campers will be chosen to attend UCI in July and three will go 

to Whittier College in August.  At our next meeting, we will be reading the essays, comparing notes and undoubtedly 

lamenting that we cannot send all of them. 

The committee as well as the future campers, are grateful for your generous donations, $4,855.00 was collected!  Listed in 

order of highest amount, we send a sincere Thank You to following members: 

LINDA PATTEN, WHO SPONSORED HER GRANDDAUGHTER AND MADE HER USUAL DONATION; BARBARA BOSTWICK AND FRANCES LA MAR, CAROLYN 

CHAMBERS, FLO PICKET AND LOIS MALONE , ELLEN MATHIS, DAPHNE CHING-JACKSON, PATRICIA FERRER, JOAN GUSTAFSON, DELORIS MAYUGA, 

FRANCES ROZNER, LINDA SILVER, ANNE SUPPLE, CAROL SMITH, DIANNE BRADFIELD, ROBERTA BURKET, FAY DENNY, ANNE STRONG-GRAVES, 

JOANN KURODA, JERE MILLINGTON, SHARON WESTAFER, KEE DEBOER, JEAN ALDRICH, BETTY ANN RAUCH, JOYCE BLASNEK, MIRIAM GARLAND, 

NORMA GRADY, JUDITH KAHO, JOANNE O’NEILL, CAROLYN MAGNUSON, PATRICIA SARGEANT, BETTY SHAW, JOAN CALDER, RUTH GRAHAM. 

 

To enjoy photos taken at the 2008 Whittier camp and scanned copies of the previous two years Thank You letters from 

previous campers, please view the branch website at http://aauw-longbeach.org/text/projects.htm#tt.  

 

************************************************************************************************************************************************ 

February 15, 2010 Executive Committee Meeting:  Board Briefs 
Pat Aldridge, Co-Secretary 

All motions below were seconded, as required, and were passed:  

Sharon Westafer moved that Pat Sargeant pay this month’s bills.  The Budget Committee moved that the revised Budget 

be accepted.  Carolyn Magnuson moved that effective as of July 1, 2009, Patricia Ferrer, Treasurer, Fay Denny, Secretary, 

and Gail Morrison, President be removed as authorized signatures for One West Bank and Patricia Ferrer, President, 

Patricia Aldridge, Secretary, and Patricia Sargeant, Treasurer, be added as authorized signatures.  

Carolyn Magnuson moved that $500 be authorized for the President–Elect to attend the California State Convention in 

San Ramon. 

Educational Foundation News 
By Dianne Bradfield & Betty Shaw – co-Educational Foundation VPs 

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK 

Did you know that AAUW gave over 3 million dollars in fellowships and grants during the 2009-2010 funding year?  Of 

the 1,175 eligible applicants for American Fellowships, 66 were funded totaling $1,235,000, 20 of which were women of 

color.  36 were funded for a total of $715,000 of 1,194 eligible International Fellowship applicants.  Career Development 

Grants received 759 applicants of which 48 were funded for a total of $500,000.  Of the 210 applications for Community 

Action Grants, 33 were funded totaling $260,000.  This sum includes money from the Mooneen Leece Giving Circle.  

Selected Professions received 70 applications and 32 were funded for a total of $350,000.  These are impressive numbers 

during tough economic times.  To each of you who gave so generously to the Education Fund, our sincerest thanks! 

http://aauw-longbeach.org/text/projects.htm#tt


 5 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nominating Committee Report 

Committee Members are:  Jean Aldrich, Judith Kaho, Judy Logue, Gail Morrison, Pat Sargeant, Helen Sebring, and Fay Denny 

The Nominating Committee is presenting this slate of officers for the 2010-2011 year for election at the April branch 

meeting: 

Co-Program Vice-Presidents:  Gail Morrison and Rita Powell; Co-Membership Vice-Presidents: Judy Logue and Dori 

Richardson; Treasurer: Kay Hudnall; Co-Presidents-Elect: JoAnn Kuroda and Darlene Daclan. 

Secretary:  JoAnna Simmons will be nominated from the floor at the April meeting.   

Nominations are needed for the following positions: 

AAUW Funds:   Educational Foundation Vice-President and Legal Advocacy Vice-President 

The members of the Nominating Committee thank those willing to serve on the Board of Directors.  

************************************************************************************************************************ 

By: Sharon Westafer 

Long Beach Branch STEM Conference (February 26, 2010)  

“Keep working hard and you can accomplish anything.  Follow your heart.  Dream big and stay in school.  To have a better life, education is the key.  

Don’t give up.  It is important to learn about science and math.”  

These responses typify answers received from the girls when asked what they learned from the keynote speaker, Rosario 

Rivas, and what the most important things were that they learned at the 7th annual STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Math) Career Conference. 

The following partnering agencies registered 162 young women to attend the conference:  
YMCA of Greater Long Beach; Colin Powell Academy; Gear-Up program at Hoover Middle School; Hill Middle School ; Jefferson 

Leadership Academy;  Conservation Corps of Long Beach; Butler Middle School; WRAP at Jordan High school.    

By: Fay Denny  

Membership Garden Party 

   SAVE THE DATE!  

 
What: Annual May Garden Party for prospective members. 

Date: May 15, 2010 (3rd Saturday in May) 

Time: 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Place:  Home of Kay Hudnall, 2056 Dawson Ave, Signal Hill, CA 90755 

This is the time to invite prospective members to come to our party and learn about AAUW and our wonderful 

members.  If new members join that day, they will save $24.50 on their national dues.  In addition, their dues will be 

paid through June, 2011.  Retired teachers, businesspersons, friends, relatives, and people you know are all good 

candidates for our branch.  Remember that the only requirement for membership is to have a minimum of an 

Associate degree (two year).  Our dues are $91 for the year.   

Reminder:  If you itemize your tax returns, remember that $46 of your AAUW dues are tax-deductible.  Every little bit helps 
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Rosario Rivas, health educator with the Long Beach Health Department, gave an inspiring keynote address before the 

girls proceeded to the various workshops.  The students each chose two workshops from the eight offered.  The 

workshops were presented by:  
 Nurse Janine O’Hara of the Department of Health and Human Services 

 Chemical Engineer Annie Duong of BP 

  Horticulturist C.J. Crockett of H2H Landscape 

  Aquarist Carolyn Whelpley of the S.E.A. Laboratory and Aquarist Michelle           

          Malme of Long Beach Aquarium of the Pacific 

  Optometrist Lisa Hopkins 

  Coroner Pam Putnam of the San Bernardino coroner’s office 

  Financial Planner Clare Delemann of Edward Jones  

  Architect Meg Beatrice of Architecture M. 

 

 After attending two 35-minute workshops, the girls gathered again in the student center for a wrap-up session, which 

included feedback from the girls and a drawing for teddy bears and math books.  Marisela Moreno, Frances Rozner and 

Sharon Westafer would like to once again thank the many volunteers who helped make the event so successful.  We are 

also most grateful to BP for their generous donation of $3000 to provide a wonderful experience for these girls. 

 

 

By: Flo Pickett     Public Policy   
Take Action! 

Urge your members of Congress to support AAUW's policy recommendations aimed at continuing to improve women's 

status and strengthening the economic security of their families.  Simply click on the "Take Action" link in the upper right 

corner or copy and paste the following URL into your Internet browser.  Then follow the instructions to send your 

message.  http://www.capwiz.com/aauw/issues/alert/?alertid=14210126 

 

 

*************************************************************************************************************** 

Ellen Mathis, Connie Inskeep Award Committee Chair 

CONNIE INSKEEP LEADERSHIP AWARD 

Connie Inskeep was an outstanding leader in our Branch who held various offices and was President or co- President of 

the Branch three times (in the seventies, eighties, and nineties). The Leadership Award began in 1996-1997 and is awarded 

yearly to a branch member who exhibits qualities of leadership that meet any of the following criteria: 

 Demonstrated leadership in the Branch that is consistent with the mission of AAUW (Advances equity for women and girls 

through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research) 

 Demonstrated leadership at the Los Angeles County Interbranch Council level 

 Demonstrated leadership at the AAUW California or National Level 

Any of the criteria listed above, solely or in combination, is acceptable for a nomination.  Previous recipients of this award 

(in order received) are: JOANN KURODA, JOYCE CLARK, JEAN ALDRICH, JUDITH KAHO, FAY DENNY, DELORIS MAYUGA, DAPHNE 

CHING-JACKSON, BETTY ANN RAUCH, JOAN GUSTAFSON, BARBARA GLEASON, ELLEN MATHIS AND ELAINE BABBUSH. 

Nomination forms will be available in the May Vantage and at the April Branch Meeting and the May 15th Garden Party. 

On the form, you will include a brief explanation in the area(s) of leadership, which qualify your nominee for this award.    

http://capwiz.com/aauw/utr/1/MXMCLMELKY/GZHQLMENTR/4117271271
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By Mary Orr                                                                                   Courtesy   
The Long Beach Playhouse celebrated its 80th anniversary at the Renaissance Hotel and guests were dressed in 1929 

outfits.  Nola Irvin attended this fantastic fun evening.  $75.000 was raised.  Many famous actors got their start at the 

Playhouse - no pay, just experience.  By the time you receive this branch will have attended our fundraiser at the 

Playhouse-"The Hollow" by Agatha Christie with 30 of us there. 

Birthday greetings to all April honorees.  HAPPY EASTER!  (Remember when we used to get new outfits?) 

"Life isn't fair but it is still a gift.  Carpe Diem.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IDENTIFICATION STATEMENT:  AAUW Vantage (USPS 361-850) is published monthly except in July and September by the Long Beach 

Branch of the American Association of University Women (AAUW), 525 E. 7th Street #117, Long Beach 90813.  Periodical postage paid at 

Long Beach, CA.  Postmaster: send address changes for AAUW Vantage to 525 E. 7th Street, #117, Long Beach, CA 90813. 

 

 AAUW BRANCH MEETING 
Thursday, April 1, 2010 

 

Social:          5:30 -6:00pm 
Dinner:   6:00pm-7:00pm 
Program:    7:00pm-8:00pm 
Business:      8:00pm 
 
Place:     Recreation Park Golf Course Club House 
 5001 Deukmejian Drive 
 Long Beach, CA  90804 
 
Menu:      Broiled Salmon 
 Rice 
 Vegetable 
 Green Salad 

Rolls & butter 
Beverages 
Carrot Cake 

 
  
 Price:  $33.00 per person 
 
  

RSVP by March 26, 2010 
  

Questions:  Jean Aldrich (562) 430-8688 or Linda Johnson 
(562) 431-2135 

  
Those making a dinner reservation have made a financial 
commitment and refunds shall not be made. 

  

 

RESERVATION RETURN 
Send your registration and check payable to AAUW Long 
Beach Branch.  Please mail to Jean Friedrichs, 2912 
Walker Lee Dr., Los Alamitos, CA  90720, 
 562-598-9218. 

Deadline for Reservations, March 26, 2010 
 

Member(s) 
_____________________________________________ 
 
Phone (Day) ______________ Evening 
_______________ 
Guest(s) 
_____________________________________________
_____________________________________________ 
 
____ Broiled Salmon 
____ Vegetarian  
 
Address(s) 
_____________________________________________ 
_____________________________________________ 
 
No. of Reservations ____   Amount Enclosed _________ 
 
 

I would like to make ____ reservation(s) for the meeting 
and program only. 
 

 

_____________________________________________

___ 
 
No. of Reservations ____   Amount Enclosed _________ 
 
 

I would like to make ____ reservation(s) for the meeting 
and program only. 
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   In principle and practice, AAUW values 
   in addition, seeks a diverse membership.  There 
   shall be no barriers to full participation in 
   this organization on the basis of gender, 
   race, creed, age, sexual orientation, 
   national origin or disability. 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Editor:  Darci Fersch – de.fersch1@verizon.net  

 

INTEREST GROUPS   
Public Policy:   Please contact Betty Ann Rauch 562-431-6679 for information. 

Bridge Group:   Friday Bridge, 2nd Friday of the month 9:30-12N (contact) Cathy Cunningham 562/424-3166 

Book Chat:     Call Jean for information, everyone is welcome.  
 . 

Literary Ladies:    Meets the second Monday of the month at Jean Aldrich’s home 1PM 

 

Antiques and Collectibles:  Antiques and Collectibles will meet at Barbara Gleason's home on FRIDAY, March 19 at 1:00 pm.  

Please bring a new find or a treasure to show. 
 

Residential Renters Discussion Group: Residential Renters Discussion Group.  We will meet at Barbara Gleason’s Home, 4556 

Graywood Ave., March 17th, at 10:00am.  We welcome anyone with an interest in residential rentals to our meetings.  Reservations are 

not required but an email/call to Joan at jwg221@aol.com or Ellen Mathis at epmathis@verizon.net will ensure there is a chair at the 

table for you. 

 

Community Connections:   This group concentrates on collecting and packaging personal care packets for the students at the 

Mary Bethune Center, an LBUSD school for homeless students.  

mailto:de.fersch1@verizon.net
mailto:jwg221@aol.com
mailto:epmathis@verizon.net

